
 

Sherando High School Band Booster Association  
September 3, 2025 Board Meeting Minutes 

 

Call to order: 6:18 p.m. 
 
Attendance:  

x President Adam Stein  x Band Director Tyler Ende 

x Vice President Phil Benson  x Guard 
Instructor 

Mattea Krejci 

x Secretary Stephanie Mangino  x Perc Instructor Scott Kittrell 

x Treasurer Sam Kilkus  x Band Assistant Devon Stein 

x Logistics 
Coordinator 

Justin San Agustin   Bookkeeper Sandy Smith 

x Volunteer 
Coordinator 

Anne Thompson     

x 
 

Communications Lora Jarrell     

x Advancement Crystal Neal     

x Uniforms Jennifer Boycourt      

 Member-at-Large Shannon Damron      

 
 

1.​ Welcome - Adam Stein​
 

2.​ Treasurer Updates - Sam Kilkus 
●​ Sam recommended approving a band fee scholarship application for a 

student whose parent just lost a job and is just a couple of hundred dollars 
over the cutoff. Jennifer Boycourt seconded the motion. The board 
approved the motion unanimously.   



●​ Sam also asked if there is any reason the boosters’ insurance payments 
couldn’t be put on autopay. The board saw none. No vote was required for 
Sam to proceed with this.  

●​ Jennifer added the boosters need to order bibbers to replace the unusable 
ones that arrived recently. The replacement bibbers, featuring a snap 
system for alterations, should be ordered from G2 or a comparable 
company.  

 
3.​ Old Business 

●​ Tyler Ende said he just wanted to talk about costs covered by the boosters 
as opposed to his school-based budget. The discussion also included a 
desire, among the board, to communicate with the school and other school 
system leadership to advocate for an equitable budget for Sherando, which 
is home to the county’s largest band/marching band program. The boosters’ 
budget will also be provided to the school principal to aid in this effort.  

 
4.​ New Business 

●​ The band has a jazz band-only participant, and the board discussed 
whether to assess a band fee, to be paid to the boosters, for this student. 
Since the student would use band resources, Jennifer moved to assess a fee 
of 50% of the regular band fee for any such students. Currently, this is $75 
(50% of the $150 fee). The board voted unanimously in favor of the motion.  

●​ Golf Cart Maintenance Discussion. Adam shared that information from the 
owner’s manual will be kept with the used golf cart, which was recently 
purchased from a seller in Spotsylvania County. This information will also 
be used when documentation of maintenance tasks occurs. 

●​ Scott Kittrell mentioned there is a possibility of selling old drums (5 basses, 
2 tenors & 4 snares) which haven’t been used in many years, or ridding the 
band of them through a trade. Vice Principal Darius Fenton, who attended 
by phone, said he will make sure Principal Karen McCoy is aware of this 
possibility and will let the boosters know if any issues arise. .  

 
Adjournment: 7:02 p.m.  

 

 

 


